










Houston’s First Baptist Church 
Regular Business Meeting  

May 4, 2008 
 
 
The regular business meeting of the Houston’s First Baptist Church was held on this date with  
Dr. David Self, Executive Pastor, serving as Moderator.  Opening prayer was voiced by Johnny 
Harper. 
 
The Moderator stated that the minutes of the April 6, 2008 business meeting had been posted on 
the Church’s website and paper copies were provided with other reports for this meeting.  Upon 
motion duly made and seconded, the minutes were approved.  
 
The Moderator presented the Financial Summary for the month of March, 2008.  Total receipts 
for the month of March were $1,380,539.53 which was $14,330.42 more than what had been 
budgeted.  Total expenses for the month of March were $1,265,795.61, which was $1,235.01 
more than the amount budgeted.  The Financial Summary came from the Finance Committee in 
the form of a motion and carries its own second.  The Finance Report was unanimously approved 
by a voice vote.  A copy of the Financial Summary for March is attached to and made a part of 
these minutes.   
 
The Moderator stated that the March Conference Report had been presented and approved at the 
April meeting and that the April report would be presented at the June business meeting.  
 
Dr. Self presented a recommendation from the New Deacon Committee and the Deacon Body 
that the Church approve for ordination as new deacons the following men:  
  Anthony Brown   Kevin Jordan 
  Mike Cabiro    Blaine Streeter 
  James Greer    J. T. Thompson 
The recommendation came from a standing committee in the form of a motion and carries its 
own second.  The motion was unanimously approved.  The Ordination Service will be conducted 
in the June 22, Worship services. 
 
Dr. Self reported on the status of the renovation of the Worship Center.  He stated that there is a 
weekly construction meeting with Tellepsen and Studio Red regarding the renovation of the 
worship center.  They reported they are a week to ten days ahead of the work schedule and right 
on line with the budget.  Dr. Self stated that there is an 8% contingency built into the capital 
campaign budget and barring any unforeseen last minute expenses, the contingency fund should 
be available to be used for other upgrades that might be needed.   
 
The Moderator stated the Church had received a draft of the Land Lease Agreement with the 
Gerald Hines Company prepared by Baker Botts.  The Finance Committee enlisted Locke, Lord, 
Bissell, & Liddell LLP to draft a counter agreement.  Joe Calvert and Art Nicholson were to 
meet with the Gerald Hines group the next week to review the red lined edition of the document.  
It is expected that the document will be ready for the Finance Committee to review and approve 
at their May 28 meeting.  The Agreement would then be presented to the Deacon Administrative 
Committee for approval at their June meeting and then presented to the Church for approval at 



the June Church Conference.   Dr. Self stated that it appears that Gerald Hines has the RFP they 
need to move forward with the agreement. 
 
Dr. Self reported that in the Deacon Administrative Committee had approved a lease agreement 
between the HFBC Mission Training Center and Long Point Baptist Church.  The Mission 
Training Center would relocate to the Long Point facility.  The lease agreement would be for 
fifty years with a possible twenty-five year extension.  The Long Point property will need to 
have some work done to get it ready for MTC to make the move.  This will provide much needed 
additional space for the MTC.  The MTC property will then be made available to First Baptist 
Academy for their athletic facility with joint use by HFBC.  A letter of acceptance from FBA 
will set the plan into motion.   Dr. Self stated there would be a governance committee comprised 
of three people from Long Point Baptist Church and three from HFBC with Harvey Kneisel 
moderating the group.   
 
Dr. Self also stated that the Deacon Administrative Committee had been given a copy of the 
proposed budget for next year.  The proposed budget projects a 6% growth in revenue and a 6% 
increase in operating expenses.   
 
Dr. Self announced that the June business meeting would be held on June 22.  This would give 
additional time to prepare the Land Lease Agreement with the Gerald Hines Company. 
 
In answer to a  question regarding the status of Hunt Retreat, Dr. Self reported that Jeff 
Pennington, who is a consultant, has agreed to do a study and make a recommendation to the 
Church as to what would be in the best interest for the Church regarding this property.  
 
Dr. Self voiced a closing prayer.  There being no further business to come before the 
Congregation, the meeting was adjourned.  
 
 
 
              _____________________________      
        Mary Lyn Langford  
              Church Clerk 
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